
The Brookside Park Water Main Replace-
ment Project will is out for bids and could 
start as early as late July or in August. Wa-
ter mains will be replaced along with as-
sociated water service line work. In addi-
tion, there are stormwater improvements 
scheduled for this area as well. The storm-
water portion of the project is being over-
seen by Lawrence DPW who have secured 
funding for the project via an OCRA Grant. 

Given the nature of the projects, residents 
in the area may expect a lot of work in the 
roadways and yards due to excavations re-
quired to perform the work. Traffic flow will 
be restricted and parking along the streets 
will be an issue as contractors will have to 
stockpile materials for backfilling trench-
es and of course there will be excavating 
equipment and contractor work vehicles 
all throughout the area.

We would like to encourage those res-
idents living in the project area to park 
their vehicles in their driveways as much 
as possible while construction is ongoing. 

We would also like to request that, when 
a contractor’s representative requests that 
a vehicle be moved, that the owner do so 
as quickly as possible to avoid delaying 
progress.

The impacted area is shown below. We 
greatly appreciate the cooperation of 
the residents in the area as we get these 
much-needed infrastructure improve-
ments completed. 

We would like to remind our customers 
again that the 2023 water meter change 
out program is underway and that the con-
tractor is sending out notices to custom-
ers with meters located inside the home 
or garage so that appointments can be 
arranged to provide access so they can 
switch out the meters.

Please respond in a timely manner if you 
receive a letter from the contractor, NECO. 
We thank you in advance for your cooper-
ation in completing this project. 

UPCOMING UTILITY WORK

WATER METER CHANGE-OUT REMINDER

www.cityoflawrence.org/utilities
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Thank you,

Scott Salsbery, Supt.
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Our 4th of July fireworks display will return
during City of Lawrence 4th Fest 2023 at
Lawrence Community Park!

Join us Tuesday, July 4 starting at 10am.
Our Parade Grand Marshall Jeff Vest
will kick off the morning events with the
4th Fest Parade, Classic Car Show, and
Kiwanis Club Fish Fry. The Food Trucks 
open at 6pm & Big Rosco & The Hammers 

will take the stage at 7pm and will play un-
til the fireworks show begins around 10pm.

To apply to participate in the parade or to
become a food vendor go to:
visitlawrenceindiana.com/events/4thfest

We would also like our customers to know 
that the Purple Line work on Post Road is 
underway and that the northbound lanes 
of Post Road between Pendleton Pike and 
the CSX railroad tracks will be closed on or 
after June 5th for approximately sixty (60) 
days.

You may see more information here 
https://www.cityoflawrence.org/
news/2023/05/26/northbound-post-road-
closure concerning the detour route. 

The Fort Ben Farmer’s Market at the Fort 
Ben Cultural Campus is back and will run 
from June 1st thru October 5th.

The Market is held on Thursday evenings 
between 4 and 7 PM. The Cultural Cam-
pus is located at the northwest quadrant 
of Otis Avenue and Post Road at 8920 Otis 
Avenue behind the Heartland Films build-
ing, formerly known as the Sterrett Center. 

You may visit https://visitlawrenceindiana.
com/events/fbfarmermarket for more in-
formation.

INDYGO PURPLE LINE CONSTRUCTION
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